For Mr Paul Barsdell

Sir, I am writing with a few concerns reference  the above.  I am happy for my

submission to be published, however my name deleted.

Firstly recruitment issues.

As the RAN alcohol and drug programme manager I have some major concerns

reference recruitment of suitable personnel into the service.  With regard to

illicit drug issues, many of my dependent clients have used extensively prior to

joining, abstain (sometimes) in recruit school then recommence their substance

use following that.

Alcohol clients are similar in that there are usually major problems outside the

RAN, they then join bringing those problems in with them.  One case I can recall

had numerous (I think 32 from memory) juvenille court appearances many

pertaining to alcohol, then once in the RAN was consuming 132 standard drinks

per week.  Subsequently RNIN'd.

Another case I am currently dealing with was RNIN'd from the Navy for numerous

alcohol related disciplinary problems, re-entered within a year and within

approximately six months was served RNIN for alcohol related charge.  This

client is an ongoing problem for us.

With regard to RNIN personnel, I am aware that aside from my client, there are

other personnel who have been allowed to rejoin the RAN.  The OIC of FIMA PERTH

had three such personnel on his books.  I realise the manpower problem, however

do not believe that by following this practice we are going to resolve it.

Other recruitment issues I can see are the actual suitability of personnel

recruited.  There are some personnel who the Psychologists see at recruiting

office, state their concerns re the persons suitability for recruitment and they

are still enlisted.

There also seems to be an increasing amount of personnel recruited with

outstanding social/psych/psychiatric problems.

I am unsure how to resolve the above, however from the drug and alcohol point of

view if there are concerns reference a potential recruit it would be advisable

they are sent for further assessment to one of our main offices.

With regard to retention issues what I hear from the sailor's is posting

turbulence issues, too much sea time, and changing conditions of service.  One

concern I have is the fitness test.  I, and many others, believe the

ramifications for failure are too severe.  Personnel get a chance to sit the

test, if they fail they get 90 days remedial, same if they fail again then

further failure can result in discharge.  I agree with the idea of testing,

however given personnel are having issues with some components  these may need

to be reviewed.  The consequences are severe in that if an individual is picked

for promotion it is on merit, however if they fail the fitness test their

promotion is reverted.  I am aware that the conditions of service for many

people have changed in that the test didn't exist when they joined.  I do agree

with testing, but on a realistic level with consequences being remedial until

passed.  I think if this was discussed with the senior PTI's (WO's) there would

be similar feedback.

